I found that my name was listed as a friend of a JACK on Facebook , which I believe to be another fake profile used by Christopher Hulusi along with several others that have been used by him in a concerted campaign of hate and vitriol against Mr Paul ( Batman) o Brian 
I asked for my name to removed as a friend as I do not know JACK or Mr Hulusi instead of simply complying to my request ,I was subjected to a barrage of questions, I did not dignify these with a response, I then asked again for my name to be removed,  this again was not complied with.but again subjected to requests for information,which I reserved the right to not give. I blocked Jack and Mr Hulusi on Facebook
Around an hour later I was contacted directly by Mr O’Brien to say that my name was now  being used on several Facebook sites demanding to know my involvement with Mr o Brian and why did I support his actions, also “had I created this monster”.i received several  screenshots where my name and position within the British Kendo Association were listed, notably a fake profile name “The Irish Batman of  Ireland”which is linked to Mr Hulusi   I do not know or  to my knowledge have never met Mr Hulusi ,I do not believe I should have to reply to him or be subjected to a tirade of questioning, based on his irrational hatred of Mr O Brian, I decided to make a formal complaint against  Mr Hulusi as in my opinion I was now being subjected to harassment, and I believe that Mr Hulusi’s actions have brought the British kendo Association into disrepute.i also regard Mr hulusi’s actions could be regarded as bullying and not what I would expect of a martial artist hence   I wrote to the complaints officer, 
I have in my possession several screenshots, I also have screenshots of my conversations with Mr OBrian.





